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            News from Scott
  Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School, 

  Our school constantly strives to be:

 A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their 
 unique gifts and talents through a supportive partnership of school, parents
and parish.

As we begin to welcome Kindergarten and Year 1 students back to school
next week I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents that
masks are strongly recommended for all students. All staff onsite from
Monday 18th October will be fully vaccinated and will be wearing masks.

Students will return to school in full summer uniform. Penrith Lowes store
has reopened from Monday 11th October and they are holding a 20% off
sale on Thursday 14th to Saturday 16th October. 
If you require items from our 2nd hand uniform shop at school, please
contact the office on 02 4724 3200.

Sports days are as follows:

Monday - Year 3 & 4
Tuesday - Year 1, Year 5 & Year 6
Wednesday - Kindergarten, Year 1 & Year 2

Busways have confirmed that they will be operating to the normal school
timetable from Monday 18th October. They strongly recommend that all
students wear face masks.

In the coming weeks, we look forward to sharing with you information
regarding the orientation program for our Kindergarten 2022 students.

 On the following page, you will find further information from our
Executive Director, Gregory Whitby.

Together We Grow.
Mr Scott Buchan - Principal

Monday 18th October
Kindergarten and Year 1

students return to school





 Monday 25th October
Year 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 

students return to school
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END OF YEAR REPORTS 
 
In the same way that the teaching model  and learning model  has had to change due to COVID
restr ict ions,  our end of  year reports wi l l  a lso have to look quite di f ferent to the one we
produced last  year.  
Al l  schools were informed that the Federal  Educat ion Minister has advised us that we do not
need to report  using A-E report ing or to assess students against  nat ional  standards due to the
impl icat ions that the pandemic has had on school ing.  Our staff  have already been working on
designing an End of  Year report  model  that takes into account the very di f ferent teaching that
is  happening,  the unusual  mode of  learning that we are in and how to fa ir ly  and accurately
report  back to you,  the parents,  about the learning that the chi ldren have done.  I  am sure that
you can already see how chal lenging this is  going to be for our teachers and school .  We thank
you for your support and understanding.
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